The Day After Tomorrow
We are counting the days.
Our Michigan Chapter might have disparate nature from other chapters. Based in Ann Arbor, Michigan, we serve a group of about 10 young alumni studying in University of Michigan (UM) or Michigan State University (MSU). Members hassling with heavy study workload, we organize activities only to relieve members’ pressure, rather than creating extra burden on them. Our informal setting promotes a friendly community to share joyfulness and melancholy. 
Since our cabinet assumed control of the Chapter in 2002, we have been organizing different activities to build up a strong sense of wahyanites breed and pride. Every September, we hold an annual gathering dinner to welcome newcomers and reunify all active members. During the dinner, “the big brothers” share their academic and social experiences in Michigan with the new faces in order to help them to adapt to this new environment easier. On the other hand, all alumni are hardcore soccer fans. In response, we started out a bi-weekly indoor soccer game since Fall 2002. Also, the majority of our members are spines of the Michigan Hong Kong soccer team, which participates in the UM intramural tournament. Last year, the soccer team advanced to the semi-final stage.
Apart from the pressure-reliving activities, our committee meets monthly to gravely discuss and evaluate the chapter performance. We strongly encourage our members to join the meetings and the responses are enthusiastic. Our President, Charles Law, also updates us with recent news about Wah Yan during the meetings.
Our chapter participated in the Graduation Ball organized by HKSA last April. All of our members attended to farewell the two graduating wahyanites, including our vice-president, Rico Chan, who will further pursue his graduate studies on west coast.
Behind the blissful and enjoyable moments, we are about to eliminate.
Michigan is no longer a popular destination of undergraduate and postgraduate studies. For the past two years, we merely have five newcomers studying in either UM or MSU. For the current 10 members in the chapter, only 3 will remain after this academic year. This is such a big blow and calamity to our wahyanites community in Michigan. Without a moderate amount of “new blood”, our Michigan chapter is going to die out soon. However, we will not undergo euthanasia. We still have a hope.
Lastly, quoting a script from “Truman Show”,

“Oh! And in case (our chapter) don't see ya again! Good Afternoon, Good Evening, and Goodnight!”
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